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           April 2023 
 
Dear Senators, 
 
We are at our last stretch of the semester. Below are some items on which I’d like to update you 
since our last meeting. 

 
1. Faculty Council Meeting Turned End-of-the-Year Meeting 
Though we had an impressive 323 faculty members register for the Faculty Council meeting it 
unfortunately fell short of our quorum requirement of 420. Therefore, the meeting on April 17 
turned into an end-of-the-year meeting with President Tate. I offered a short address to the faculty, 
which was followed by a longer address by President Tate, covering major issues dealing with the 
recently filed Senate bill on tenure and the anti-DEI resolution. The President was very clear on his 
commitment to academic freedom and tenure. He reassured the faculty that his team is doing 
everything to protect LSU and the other institutions of higher education in our state from these 
types of legislative efforts. President Tate also addressed issues more local to our campus, including 
the crumbling infrastructure, salaries, and faculty recruitment and retention. This was followed by a 
lively Q&A by the faculty. The tone of this portion was amicable and quite a few faculty stayed after 
to chat with both President Tate and Provost Haggerty. 
 
2. Senate Bill 174 
The attacks on tenure and academic freedom continue to be a serious issue in our region. As you are 
probably already aware, two weeks ago State Senator Stewart Cathey filed a bill which calls for 
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4. Committee on Committees 
Last week the FSEC voted to create an ad hoc Committee on Committees to assist us with the time-
consuming task of finding faculty to serve on our standing, special and administrative committees. 
We have already appointed four members representing four colleges, including Ag, Engineering, 
HSS, and Science. Senator Louay Mohammad agreed to serve as its chair, and he comes with 
immense experience, as he had chaired this very committee some years back. We are grateful for his 
insight and leadership and the willingness of the other committee members to fill these important 
roles



 


